
CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF DECEMBER 10, 2013 
 

Item 31, Report No. 52, of the Committee of the Whole, which was adopted, as amended, by the Council 
of the City of Vaughan on December 10, 2013, as follows: 
 
By approving the following: 
 
That the recommendation contained in the resolution of Councillor Carella, dated November 26, 
2013, be approved. 
 
 
 
31 OBSERVANCE OF AUGUST CIVIC HOLIDAY AS BENJAMIN VAUGHAN DAY 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends that consideration of this matter be deferred to the 
Council meeting of December 10, 2013. 
 

Member’s Resolution 
 

Submitted by Councillor Tony Carella 
 

Whereas, In Ontario the first Monday in August is a statutory holiday known simply as “Civic 
Holiday”; and 

Whereas, certain municipalities in Ontario have chosen to retitle the day, as it is celebrated within 
their respective jurisdiction, in honour of an  historical personage (e.g., in the City of Toronto, the 
date is observed as “Simcoe Day”, to commemorate the first lieutenant-governor of Upper 
Canada, 1791-1796);and 

Whereas, such action adds historical colour to the day and a point of reference to any 
celebrations; 

It is therefore recommended: 
 
That within the City of Vaughan, the statutory holiday known presently as “Civic Holiday” be re-
named “Benjamin Vaughan Day”, and that information regarding the significance of the person so 
honoured be published on the City’s website and other information media at the appropriate time 
and without any additional expense to the City; and  

That this change be in effect as of August 2014. 
 
 


